
Golf Cart Operating Regulations 
 

All park visitors who wish to bring a personal golf cart to Johnson County Park must complete this 
application. A fee of $10 per cart is required. A non-transferable permit sticker will be issued to you 

upon approval of this application.  
 

 
Carts must display the permit sticker in a VISIBLE 
area. If you do not want adhere the sticker to your 
cart, that is ok, but it must be visible.  
 
Cart operators must comply with all traffic 
regulations and speed limits. Carts without 
headlights are not permitted to operate after 
dark. 
  
ALL operators must have a valid driver’s license and must have it with them 
while operating the cart. 
 
At no time are carts allowed to drive into the amphitheater, on the 
playground, or basketball court.  
 
Carts are NOT ALLOWED on the Equine XC Course, or East/West Fields 
without permission of the park management for a specific event. 
 
Open display or use of alcohol while operating golf carts is not allowed. 
 
Carts may not carry more than the number of passengers for which they were 
designed. Riders MUST remain seated at ALL times. No lap sitting and no 
sitting or standing in the baggage rack.   
 
Some park and park associated events may not allow entry by golf cart.  
 
Cart permits are only valid for Johnson County Park roads. If you leave the 
park you may be in violation of other military, state and local laws. (This 
includes 650S to the POW Chapel, etc.) It is YOUR responsibility to know 
where you are. If you have any questions, please see the park office.  
 
Carts used in a reckless manner or violating park cart regulations will 
result in possible suspension of golf cart privileges indefinitely. This will 
be left up to Park Staff and Camp Host discretion.  
 
If you are caught operating a cart without a permit, you will be asked to obtain 
one immediately or trailer the cart until one is obtained. Unauthorized vehicles 
are not allowed to operate in the park without a permit.  
 
Not allowed: RZRs, ATV’s, Four Wheelers, and Dirt Bikes are strictly 
prohibited. UTV’s and Side by Sides are at the discretion of Johnson County 
Parks staff. Parks staff has the authority to deny any vehicle.     
 

FAQs 
 
If I am only coming to stay for one 
night, do I still need a permit? 
 

Yes. All carts on park property will 
need a permit if they are going to be 
operated outside of the Hoosier Horse 
Park. 
 
So I can’t bring my…??? 
 

If you are uncertain if your cart type is 
allowed, please check with the park 
office for clarification. 
 
How long is the permit good for? 
 

Permits are valid for the season it is 
purchased in. Permit stickers change 
colors every year.  
 
I can let my 14 year old drive, right? 
They drive at our property/home, so 
why not? 
 

No, you must only have licensed 
drivers operating your cart at any time. 
Learner’s permits DO NOT count. 
While we know this is a difficult policy, 
it must be followed for everyone’s 
safety.  
 
Can I put my permit sticker on 
someone else’s cart? 
 
No. Each permit sticker is specific to 
each cart. If you transfer a permit 
sticker to another cart your permit will 
be revoked.  
 
 


